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ShotSpotter, NIBIN, and 

Police Investigations
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Utilizing this process, the prosecutors in a 

federal indictment successfully arrested 

and prosecuted 15 violent offenders that 

resulted in solving 4 homicides, 2 

attempted homicides, and 39 other 

shootings.



By utilizing ShotSpotter 

and NIBIN together, 

the Peoria Police 

Department has 

received over 500 

investigative leads in 

the last 2 years. 

These leads led to 

over 60 arrests and 

over 100 weapons 

recovered. 



ShotSpotter and 

High-Capacity Alerts
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In 2022, there was 10X the number of high-

capacity / full-auto ShotSpotter alerts than

in 2019. So far this year, the Peoria Police

Department has received 42 high-capacity

alerts. In 2021, it took until November to

receive that many alerts. One reason for this

increase has been the increase in full-auto

“sear switches”.



A “Glock Switch” or "auto

sear," is a small device made

of metal or plastic that can

be installed on the back of

any handgun, making it a

fully automatic weapon.

Instead of firing one round

per trigger pull, the

device allows the gun to

continue firing at a high rate,

as long as the trigger is

pressed.

Glock Switch can be made

from small 3D printers with a

starting cost of under $200.



Using ShotSpotter to find 

similarities in full-auto incidents, 

members of the Peoria Aera 

Federal Firearms Taskforce 

have been able to identify key 

trigger pullers who use these 

modified weapons. 

Through their efforts, over 20 

“Glock switches” have been 

recovered, and 3D printers 

used to make them. 


